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2  June - return to school (8.30 am normal lessons)nd

3-5  June - Yr 10 Retreat – Salesian Houseth

3  June - Compass Projectrd

6  June - Salesian Games at Chertseyth

19  June - Sports Awards Evening th

As the half term begins, these words offer a gentle invitation to rest. In a season often marked by
deadlines and exams, it’s easy to keep pushing forward—but God reminds us that rest is not a pause in

progress; it is part of His provision.
This break is a time to be led to stillness, to find peace in simple things, and to let our minds and hearts be
restored. For students, staff, and families, may these days bring calm, joy, and quiet moments of renewal.
Let us return not just rested, but refreshed in soul—ready to continue the journey with peace and purpose.

The end of another busy half-term at SJBC brings with it an opportunity to look back on
some of the highlights of the past few weeks at the school in this edition. Please do take a
moment to look through some of these below.
 

The half-term break gives all our students an opportunity for rest and relaxation but for our
year 11 and Sixth Form students this will also be balanced with further study and revision as
they prepare for the second half of the summer examination series in June. We continue to
wish them well and pray for their success.
 

I'd like to draw your attention to the information about the use of Lime Bikes and other e-
bikes in this edition. We want all our students be safe when travelling in the local community
and would ask you to reinforce the message about road safety.
 

I'd like to wish all our families an enjoyable bank holiday weekend and half-term break. Let's
hope the sun shines, for a while at least!

https://www.instagram.com/sjbc_battersea
https://twitter.com/SJBC_London
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyPhH7-SzKtlzpTibM9C-Q
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnBoscoCollegeLondon/
https://www.instagram.com/sjbc_battersea
https://twitter.com/SJBC_London
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnBoscoCollegeLondon/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyPhH7-SzKtlzpTibM9C-Q


This week, we’re celebrating some brilliant homework from Drama. Year 8 have been
researching Romeo and Juliet, exploring key themes and characters to support their
classroom work. 

Year 9 students have written fantastic character analyses, showing how they would
use vocal and physical skills to bring their roles to life. Have a look at some of their
amazing work below!

Short breaks, clear goals, and checking their planner or online portal can also help
them stay on track. 

At KS3, students should be completing around 2 hours of
homework per day, increasing to around 3 hours at KS4. You
can support your child by helping them find a quiet space to
work, encouraging a regular homework routine, and praising
their efforts. 

Homework plays a key role in helping students
consolidate their learning, develop independence,
and build the study habits they’ll need for success. 

THE IMPORTANCE OF HOMEWORK AND HOW YOU CAN HELP

Most importantly make sure you talk to your child about their
homework; what are they doing? What they have learnt? Ask
them to show it to you and give them feedback. Your interested in
their work is the most powerful thing you can do as a parent! 
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BOSCO DISCOVERY TALK S - CYBERSECURITY TALK WITH EXPERT LEO HENRY

Leo delivered a fascinating and

highly relevant session on how to

stay safe online, including the

risks associated with apps like

Snapchat and Instagram, and

how cybercriminals operate in the

digital world.

This week, our Year 12
students had the
opportunity to hear from
Leo Henry, a leading
expert in cybersecurity,
as part of our Bosco
Discovery Talk series. 

He also shared valuable insights
into careers in cybersecurity -
one of the fastest-growing
industries globally - and gave
practical advice on how students
can begin exploring pathways
into this exciting and important
field.

It was an engaging and thought-
provoking talk that equipped
students with both awareness
and inspiration for the future.
We’re very grateful to Leo for
sharing his expertise.



Over several days in May,
groups of Year 9 students took
part in local history walks led
by Joanna Bogle, a well-
known Catholic journalist and
author. These walks explored
the rich Catholic history of our
local area, with a particular
focus on St Thomas More,
who lived just across the river
in Chelsea.

YEAR 9 LOCAL HISTORY WALKS WITH JOANNA BOGLE

St Thomas More, a
scholar and Lord
Chancellor under
Henry VIII, was
executed in 1535 for
standing firm in his
faith and conscience.
He was later
canonised as a saint
and is remembered for
his courage and
integrity.

Students enjoyed learning in the sunshine
and were inspired by Joanna’s passion for
history and storytelling. It was a memorable
and engaging experience that brought faith
and local heritage vividly to life.



From Dann being named both the funniest student
and the best open evening speaker, to Richie
being thanked for always sharing his inspiring
story, and to Matilde and Carl receiving awards for
their huge contributions to school life—it was a
morning filled with affection, humour, and pride.

Teachers shared heartfelt messages and some
quirky awards too: from “Bug Whisperer” to “Most
likely to develop an e-scooter business,” and from
“Everybody’s Friend” to “Most inquisitive scientist.”
These individual moments captured the spirit of a
year group who have brought so much to our
community.

This week, with full hearts and more than a few tears, we held the final Year 13
assembly before students begin their study leave and prepare for their final A Level
and BTEC exams. It was a joyful, funny, and emotional celebration of everything that
makes this year group special.

A FOND FAREWELL TO YEAR 13

We are incredibly proud of each and every one of them. As
they take these next steps into exams and beyond, we ask
all our parents and families to join us in keeping them in your
thoughts and prayers. May they find confidence in what they
know, strength in the face of challenge, and joy in the journey
ahead.

St John Bosco, pray for them.



On the final day of the half-term, our whole
school community gathered to celebrate the
Feast of Mary Help of Christians – a major
event in the Salesian calendar. This feast is
especially significant to us as a Salesian
school, reminding us of Mary’s loving care
and protection in our lives and in the lives of
young people around the world.

CELEBRATING THE FEAST OF MARY HELP OF CHRISTIANS

We joined the global Salesian family
in prayer and thanksgiving with a
joyful and reverent Mass. The sun
was shining, the church was filled to
the rafters, and the students were
outstanding in their behaviour,
engagement, and singing. It was a
beautiful and uplifting way to end the
term together.



Dear Parent and Carers,

In our local community, we believe that God calls each and every one of us to a
unique vocation — a special purpose in life that reflects His love and guidance. As
part of this belief, a special opportunity is being offered this week for boys to pause,
reflect, and ask, “Where are you calling me, Lord?”

This initiative invites young men to listen for God’s voice and consider the path He
may be calling them to follow. It is a valuable time for spiritual reflection, personal
growth, and deeper understanding of one’s role in the world.

Br. Nhan Le will serve as the local contact and will help coordinate travel to Savio
House, a retreat centre run by the Salesians of Don Bosco. For further information,
please contact Br. Nhan at nhan.le@salesians.org.uk or call 07538 222603.

Those wishing to take part should complete the registration form by scanning the
QR code on the next page. For participants under the age of 18, the form must be
completed by a parent or guardian.

We look forward to supporting those who feel called to explore this meaningful
journey.

With every blessing,
Br. Godwill Pierre Togbe SDB and the Vocations Team

SALESIAN VOCATIONS SUMMER CAMP FOR BOYS

Salesian Vocations Experience
Salesian Vocations Office

Thornleigh House
Sharples Park

Bolton
BL1 6PQ

The  Salesian Vocations Experience  is a 5-day residential for boys aged 15+
from 21st–25th July 2025, packed with sports, talks, day trips, prayer, and time
to reflect on your calling. 

Scan the QR code on the posters around school to register, or speak to Fr
Andrew if you want to know more! 






